JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING 

June 19, 2008
Mary Lou Emerine, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:05 p.m.  Vasco Perry served as resource person.  Members present:  Jama Bennett, Lara Beard, Mary Lou Emerine, and Vasco Perry, and Sherry Popham.  Wendy Bush was absent. 

OPENING BUSINESS: 

A. #13-001 – Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to approve the agenda, seconded by Sherry Popham.   
Consensus:  Unanimous

B. #13-002 – Sherry Popham made the motion to approve the minutes from the May 13 as amended, seconded by Vasco Perry.  

Lara Beard made the motion to approve the minutes from May 19th, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.    

Consensus:  Unanimous 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:
Ms. Bennett shared with council information related to the death of one of our students. 
PLANNING:
Plans for the upcoming school year are underway by the teams, departments, and administrators.  We are looking to make some changes in terms of incentives for students on a more frequent basis. 
BUDGET: 

JTA’s monthly school budget’s for March was shared and reviewed with council members.  (See handout)

#13-003- Lara Beard made the motion to approve the April 2008 school budget, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.  Consensus:  Unanimous

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

A. Information regarding the changes made to the textbook plan and science adoption were shared with the council.  
OLD BUSINESS:

A. Spring MAP test results were reviewed with the council for all grade levels.  Results indicated more increases than decreases in all grade levels for reading and math.  

B. Ms. Bennett informed council of the results of parent elections.  Mark Adams and Sherry Popham will be our parent reps for 2008-09. 

C. Ms. Bennett reminded everyone of the requirement for SBDM training.  Ms. Emerine and Mr. Perry have completed their three hours.  Ms. Bennett will work with remaining members to schedule their training.  

D. CSIP Implementation/Impact Checks were reviewed and discussed.     

NEW BUSINESS: 

               A.  Ms. Bennett shared with council that she, along with four teachers,  

                    will be attending the Model Schools Conference in Orlando this month. 
B.  As recommended by KASC, council discussed the following questions as and end of the year reflection/assessment: 

    1.  What were this year’s greatest achievements?  Council agreed that  

         increased student performance and accountability were evident  

         throughout the school year as indicated by student achievement            

        data.
2. What were your toughest challenges?  The achievement gap with 
      NCLB and budget cuts. 

3. What do you hope that the new council will continue?  Open discussions with faculty and staff.  (SBDM agendas and minutes forwarded to all employees.)  

4. What do you most hope the council will change?  No changes were recommended.  
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION:

A.  The next SBDM meeting is scheduled for August 12 at 4:00 p.m.  Vasco Perry will serve as facilitator and Sherry Popham as resource person.  
B. Personnel:  The following individuals were recommended to council for hire for the 2008-09 school  year: 
Math – Jami Martinez

Science – Cynthia Calebs 

Special Education:  Kim Rains and Madeleine Finch 

Football Coach (Head/Assistant):  Jeff Lowman and Roger Biggs 

Girl’s BB (Head):  Nathan Sexton 

Cheerleading:  Mary Baptiste

Ms. Bennett informed council that she had just received a resignation from Chanda Swift, our LMS.  We will be interviewing for this position as soon as a committee is formed.  

C. Ms. Bennett reminded everyone about the SBDM survey and all members indicated they had completed.  

           D.  The 2008-09 SBDM information form was distributed for updated information. 

ADJOURNMENT: 

#13-004  Vasco Perry made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.   
